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Good morning. 
 
I am Martha Scoppa from Liberty. 
I am also a member of the Senior Legislative Action Committee. 
 
At today’s Emergency Meeting, there was some discussion about the financial responsibility for 
fines at the Adult Care Center at Sunset Lake – a $10,000 fine and a $22,000 fine.   My 
observation is that the discussion was not over when a motion to adjourn was made.  I did not 
feel that there was any answer to the questions about Infinite Care’s responsibility for the fines.   
I was curious when the subject of Infinite Care’s possible debt to the County was raised.  For 
years, the topic of Infinite Care’s reconciliation has been raised, but the Legislature seems no 
closer to understanding the finances involved.  I would have liked to hear more discussion, but 
the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Calls for dissolution of the Sunset Lake LDC make good sense to me.  The County should take 
back full ownership and operation of the facility. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 


